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The Children and Families Tripartite Forum (the Forum) held its 22nd meeting at the Desert Knowledge Precinct in Alice Springs. The Forum was chaired by Rob McPhee, who welcomed members and observers from the Northern Territory and Australian Governments, Northern Territory Council of Social Service (NTCOSS), North Australian Aboriginal Justice Agency and Aboriginal Peak Organisations Northern Territory (APO NT). 
Arrernte elder Kumalie Riley delivered the Welcome to Country, emphasising the importance of listening and working together with communities to better support young people. Rob McPhee noted the timeliness of holding an Alice Springs meeting and the importance of empowering communities. 
Members again emphasised that the focus and work of the Forum and Generational Strategy needs to align with the Priority Reforms and Socio-Economic Targets outlined in the National Agreement on Closing the Gap. 
Jessica Guthrie from the National Indigenous Australians Agency provided an overview of the Remote Jobs and Economic Development Program. She explained that community consultations are currently underway in the Northern Territory to work through program design with a focus on partnership and flexibility. Members requested further updates about the program’s implementation. 
Emma White from the Department of Territory Families, Housing, and Communities updated the Forum about new Residential Youth Justice Facilities in Darwin, Katherine, Tennant Creek, and Alice Springs and the model of care for youth detention centres, including the evaluation framework. 
The Honourable Ngaree Ah Kit MLA, Northern Territory Minister for Territory Families and the Honourable Mark Monaghan MLA, Northern Territory Minister for Education attended the Forum. Minister Ah Kit provided an update on the refurbishment of the Alice Springs Youth Detention Centre and the new Darwin Youth Detention Centre. Minister Monaghan discussed the announcement by the Commonwealth and Territory Governments to fully fund NT public schools. Members also discussed the youth curfew in Alice Springs and recommended a review of the curfew take place in the context of the other measures introduced at the time.
Susan Bowden from the Northern Territory Department of Education and Meg Brighton from the Commonwealth Department of Education provided a detailed briefing about the Northern Territory School Funding Model and the Better and Fairer Schools Agreement. The Forum discussed the importance of developing culturally appropriate targets for measuring school performance that are co-designed with the Aboriginal community sector. 
Angela Ross, Nicole Hucks and Christine Williamson on behalf of APO NT provided an update about the development of a Northern Territory Aboriginal Education Peak. An Education Peak Body Steering Group made up of representatives from across the Northern Territory has been established and are considering issues, such as membership, independence, and incorporation. The Forum said they are keen to receive regular reports from the Steering Group. 
Tarja Saastamoinen from the Department of Social Services provided an overview of the work of Services Australia in remote Australia, including in-person and remote supports. Members emphasised the importance of on-the-ground supports for remote communities and the benefit of expanding the social-work workforce. 
Donna Ah Chee, Chair of the Generational Strategy Steering Group updated the Forum on the progress of the project proposals under Action Plan 1. Members discussed governance and reporting mechanisms going forward and Members also agreed to endorse 14 of the project plans for actions under the 10 Year Generational Strategy’s Action Plan 1. 
Professor Gary Robinson from Menzies School of Health Research provided an overview on the evaluation of the Safe, Thriving, and Connected reform agenda emphasising the importance of primary and secondary prevention within communities. 
Using data from the annual release of the Closing the Gap report and Report on Government Services, the forum secretariat presented on the Northern Territory’s progress to meet the Closing the Gap targets that children are engaged in high quality, culturally appropriate early childhood education and students achieve their full learning potential. 
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